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01983 857449   

office@stfrancisventnor.org 

Jesus said, ‘I am the way , the truth and the life.’ – 
John 14:6 

Love      Courage      Friendship 

Important Dates 

8th July  - School Transition Day 

8th July  - PTA End of Year Discos  - KS1  - 3pm — 

4.15pm, KS2  - 4.30pm  - 5.45pm. 

9th July  - Bikeability  - Yr 6 

10th July  - DCAT Enriched  - Hurstpierpoint College 

10th July  - Yr 6 Leavers Service  - Portsmouth 

Cathedral  

11th July  - Sports Day 

15th July  - New starters and current Yr R Teddy 

Bears picnic 

16th July  - Reception Trip to Blue Reef Aquarium 

21st July  - Whole School Worship @ St Catherines 

Church 

23rd July  - Year 6 trip to Houses of Parliament & 

Westminster Abbey 

24th July  - Leavers Assembly —1pm –2pm 

24th July  - Last Day of the school year 

Our School Vision 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
What an incredible week it has been at St Francis Primary Academy! I'm writing this 
from the beautiful surroundings of Little Canada, where I've had the absolute 
pleasure of spending time with our fantastic Year 4 children. The excitement and 
enthusiasm they've shown throughout their residential experience has been truly 
wonderful to witness.  
 
In Collective Worship this week, we looked to Peter and Paul, who both have unique 
roles to play in the mission of the Church. Peter is the rock on which Jesus would 
build the Church, and Paul leads Jesus’ missionary work through his letters and 
teaching. We learnt how these great Saints, in their unique ways, encouraged the 
Early Christians and they encourage us today. We also thought about how we can 
use our own talents to do God’s work today.  
 
Back to Little Canda: our Year 4 children have thrown themselves wholeheartedly 
into every activity on offer. They've been kayaking along with determination and joy, 
conquering the climbing wall with courage that has made us all so proud, and 
showing remarkable bravery as they tackled the abseiling challenge. The archery 
sessions have revealed some hidden talents among our children, and it's been 
delightful to see their concentration and focus as they've mastered this new skill. 
Alongside these adventures, they've participated in numerous other activities that 
have pushed them out of their comfort zones and helped them discover new 
strengths and abilities.  
 
The highlight for many of our children was undoubtedly the campfire on Thursday 
evening. There's something truly magical about gathering around the flames, 
sharing stories, singing songs, and creating memories that will last a lifetime. The 
sense of community and friendship that emerged during those precious moments 
was heartwarming to observe. These are the experiences that help shape our 
children into confident, resilient young people, and I couldn't be more proud of how 
they've embraced every opportunity.  
 
Meanwhile, back at St Francis, our Year 6 children have been developing their 
independence and road safety skills through their Bikeability training. This important 
programme helps prepare our oldest children for their transition to secondary school 
by building their confidence on two wheels and teaching them essential cycling 
safety skills. It's wonderful to see them taking on this responsibility with such 
maturity and enthusiasm.  
 
Looking ahead, I wanted to remind all parents about our upcoming Transition Day 
on Tuesday. This is such an important day in our school calendar, as it gives all our 
children the opportunity to meet their new teachers and begin building those crucial 
relationships that will support their learning journey in the coming academic year. 
The children always approach this day with a mixture of excitement and anticipation, 
and our teachers are equally looking forward to welcoming their new classes.  
 
These experiences, from residential adventures to transition preparations, all 
contribute to the rich tapestry of learning and growth that makes our school 
community so special.  
 

The big question last week was: 
If you could ask God one question, what would you ask? 

“Why do we grow old and die?” Daniel YR 
“Do you love people who are against you?” Ada Y1 

“Where are you?” Reggie Y2 
“How are you?” Hope Y3 

“Why can’t we fly?” Milo Y4 
“What inspired you to make the world?” Hazel Y5 

“Why didn’t you stop humanity from killing the animals you created?” Casper Y6 
  

The big question this week is:  
If you woke up tomorrow with a superpower, what would it be and how would 

you use it? 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
With warm wishes,  
Mr Craig  
 



Mary Ellis Class News  

Reception have been reading 'A new home for 
a pirate!' Some of the children designed boats 
and tested if they would float while others  
created pirate treasure maps and pirate tea 
parties! 
We rewrote the story with new characters,  
designed our own pirate ships and even went  
on a pirate treasure hunt around the school. 
 The children worked with their pirate crew,  
following the clues around the school to find 
the treasure! 
The children practiced their phonics by reading 
the clues that they discovered around school! 
On hearing that Evil Pirate Ted from our  
story was sailing his way to Ventnor to steal 
our treasure, we wrote spells to keep him away! 
The children enjoyed writing sentences using a  
variety of disgusting items that a pirate might  
not like!  
We practised forming our letters correctly,  
using our finger spaces between words and  
remembering to use a capital letter at the  
start and a full stop or exclamation mark  
at the end. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Class Attendance 

Congratulations to Year 2 
Class for having the highest 
class attendance this week. 
 
Year 2 = 99.3% 

Year 4 = 97.4% 

Year 1 = 97.4% 

Year R = 95.9% 

Year 6 = 96.4% 

Year 3 = 96.3% 

Year 5 = 93.5% 

Stars of the Week 
 

 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations ! 

House Points 

 

 

Tigers  - 181 

Snow Leopard  - 165 

Polar bears  - 115 

Pandas  - 108 

 

 



MHST for Reception Class 

Reception to Year 1 transition is one of the more 

challenging transitions for most children during their 

school journey. The move from play based learning to a 

more formal approach can be quite challenging for 

some children and I would strongly recommend 

parents attend the below session if you possibly can. 

 

This will enable you to support your child over the 

summer in preparing for the move to Year 1 and the 

skills to support them in September when they start. 

 

On Thursday 10th July 8.30am -9.30 am, we have the 

Mental Health Support Team to host a parent 

workshop to support the transition from Reception to 

Year 1. 

 

This will be for parents only and the children will join 

you at the end. 

 

We would love you to attend, if you are able to come 

please complete the Survey Monkey below: 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3286FBV  

Online Safety 

Cake Sale 

 

As many of you are aware Maria our 

wonderful cook is being treated for Breast 

Cancer. 

On Sports Day (Friday 11th July) we will be 

supporting her cake sale to raise funds for 

the Chemo Unit in Portsmouth where she 

has been receiving her treatment. 

We would be very grateful of any 

donations of Cakes or Biscuits to help raise 

funds for this much needed unit. 

If you can help at the sale please let the 

office know. 

Sports Day & Family Picnic 

 

On Friday 11th July at 12 noon you are 

invited join us on the field for a Family 

Picnic before Sports day. 

Bring a blanket/chair, some snacks and 

come and have lunch with your children! 

There will be no hot meals that day 

children can bring their own packed lunch 

or order a school one via the link below. 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/

r/69NMZGH  

Reports 

If you require a copy of your child’s 

report for a second parent, please let 

the office know asap. 

Thank you  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3286FBV
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/69NMZGH
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/69NMZGH


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to hand the reply slips and 
money in if your children want to go to 
the Disco on Tuesday. 

Reception & KS1  - 3.00pm  - 4.15pm 

KS2  - 4.30pm  - 5.45pm 

The cost is £5.00  per child—the 
children will receive entry to the disco, 
sweets & drinks. 

 

'Wight Music Tuition are 
looking to expand their tutor 
base, with suitably experienced 
and qualified personel. We 
provide expert one to one, small 
group and whole class music 
tuition for the island's education 
sector, offering a wide variety of 
instruments.  

If you are interested in joining 
our dynamic team, or would just 
like an informal chat about what 
it may involve, please contact 
Sammi Vine our administrator 
on: 

 

office@iwmt.org.uk 

mailto:office@iwmt.org.uk


Spring/Summer Menu 

Packed lunches are now available to book on Relish. 

 

 Information form the Local 
Authority 

 
From August 2024, the fine for school 
absences across the country will be £80 if paid 
within 21 days, or £160 if paid within 28 
days. This rate is in line with inflation and is the 
first increase since 2012.  

In the case of repeated fines, if a parent 
receives a second fine for the same child within 
any three-year period, this will be charged at 
the higher rate of £160.  

Fines per parent will be capped to two fines 
within any three-year period. Once this limit 
has been reached, other action like a parenting 
order or prosecution will be considered.  

If you’re prosecuted and attend court because 
your child hasn’t been attending school, you 
could get a fine of up to £2,500.  



School Uniform  
The uniform at St Francis is: 

· Grey trousers/ shorts/skirt/pinafore/ Blue & white gingham dresses for the summer 

· White Polo (with logo if possible) Years R, 1, 2 

· White button through shirt/blouse and tie Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

· School Sweatshirt/Cardigan with logo 

· Grey socks/tights 

· Black School Shoes (not trainers or boots) 

PE Kit is: 

· White Logo T Shirt  

· Navy PE shorts 

· Plimsolls /  Trainers 

Hair longer than shoulder length should be tied up at all times this applies to both boys and girls and hair accessories should 

be subtle (no big bows/ ribbons please) 

For safety reasons children should not wear any jewellery in school. However if your child has pierced ears, small studs may 

be worn.  

We are proud of our school and its uniform, please help us to keep looking smart. 

PE Days: 
Monday  - Year 5 

Tuesday - Reception 

Wednesday  - Year 3 

Thursday  -  Years 1 & 2 

Friday  - Year 4 

Please remember PE kit 

MUST be worn to  school 

on your child’s PE day.  

PE kits should be brought 

in for all after school sports 

School Information 

School starts at 8.30am and finishes at 3.00pm.  Please ensure your child is dropped off in plenty of time 

for the start of the day and that you collect your child promptly at the end of the day or after their club. 

Attendance  

If your child is absent from school please ensure you contact the school office promptly in the morning, 

you can leave a message on 857449.   

Break and lunch boxes 

A reminder that children should bring a healthy snack for break (no chocolate) and a healthy balanced 

lunchbox, thank you. 

 



PTA News  
 
 
 

The PTA are busy planning some exciting events for the children this year, below 
are some events for the children to look forward to. 

Tuesday 8th July  - End of term Disco with AJ, 

£5.00 per child, to include sweets 

and drinks. 

 

Friday 11th July  - Sports day  - Ice cream for the children 

after the races. £1.00 per child 

 

 

Thursday 24th July  - Ice cream van visiting , all children will have 

a free Ice Cream 

 

September  - PTA Coffee Morning for new and existing parents 

 

October  - ‘Light Rave’ to tie in with Diwali 

and possibly a Colour run 

 

 

 

November  - Christmas Craft Workshops 

 

December  -  Christmas Fayre 

 

December 18th  - Whole School Surprise Christmas Treat  

 

 

If you would like to join the PTA please contact the office. 

                              


